Henry Egland

From: smude.aitkinswcd@gmail.com

Sent: Thursday, June 8, 2023 8:34 AM

To: Henry Egland

Subject: FW: Land Use Application plan approval
Attachments: IMG_0420.JPG

[NOTICE: This message originated outside of the Aitkin County Mail System -- DO NOT CLICK on links or
open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.]

Good morning — | have reviewed the plans for the Jackson patio. It appears all runoff will be directed to the side yard,
where the lawn can slow and filter the runoff before it reaches the lake. | suggest that all vegetation along the lakeshore
be retained, to further manage the runoff and hold the soil in place. Please note that Horseshoe Lake is an impaired
waterbody. Further impacts to the water quality, such as this stormwater management plan, should be adhered to.

Janet Smude
Aitkin County SWCD
(218) 927-7284

From: pjaviation@comcast.net <pjaviation@comcast.net>
Sent: Wednesday, June 7, 2023 2:13 PM

To: smude.aitkinswcd@gmail.com

Subject: Land Use Application plan approval

Attached is the site plan for the patio | have a permit request filed for. It is a 20x20 400 sq ft patio of pervious

pavers. There will be a 1” per 8 foot slat to the north to drain any water runoff to the grassy area and then naturally
grassy area shoreline (existing). Water run off is not changed other than the routing to the side of the patio with natural
flowage remaining to go thru natural grassed area near shoreline. Please note that patio is setback 21’6” from the high
water line as required. Please contact the permitting folks in the County office to approve this plan and attach it to my
application for ultimate approval and permitting.

The changes proposed should not impact water flowage or natural filtration of run off into the lake.
Paul Jackson

1-612-963-1655
Paul@pjaviation.com




